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JOURNAL OF PROCEEDINGS

No. 2 City Council Regular Meeting, Thursday, January 15, 1987, 7:30 M. (E.S.T.)

IN CITY COUNCIL
FEB 5 1987

PRESIDING @”’;“"’;m‘ O

COUNCIL PRESIDENT

NICHOLAS W. EASTON

ROLL CALL

Present: Council President Easton,
Councilman Annaldo, Councilwoman Bras-
sil, Councilmen Cola, Dillon, Council-
women DiRuzzo, Fargnoli, Councilmen
Farmer, Lombardi, Lopes, O’Connor,
Petrosinelli and Rollins—13.

Absent: Councilmen Glavin and Stra-
vato—2.
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INVOCATION

The Invocation is Given by COUNCIL-
MAN DAVID G. DILLON.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE
FLAG OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

- COUNCILMAN RAYMOND COLA leads

the Members of the City Council and the /
Assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance to \)
the Flag of the United States of America.

APPROVAL OF RECORD

The Journal of Proceedings No. 1 of the
Organizational Meeting of the City Council
held on January 5, 1987 and Posted
January 14, 1987, on that Bulletin Board
located on the Ground Floor Level of City
Hall, is Approved as Printed, on motion of
COUNCILMAN DILLON, seconded by
COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI.
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STATE OF THE CITY ADDRESS BY
MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.

COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON declares
the Council Stand at Ease at 7:55 o’clock P.M.
(E.S.T.) to reconvene at the Call of the Chair and
Appoints DEPUTY MAJORITY LEADERS
DILLON AND FARGNOLI and MINORITY
LEADER FARMER to escort His Honor Mayor

Joseph R. Paolino, Jr. to the Chamber of the City
Council.

MEETING THE CHANGING NEEDS OF A
PROSPEROUS CITY

Thank you Mr. President.

Honorable members of the City Council,
Department Directors, Honorable members of the
City Judiciary, members of Municipal Boards
and Commissions, State and local officials,
people of Providence: I am pleased to report to
you tonight that the State of the City is very good.
It is very good because we have found strength in
stability and rediscovered our potential; and
because we put a revitalized government to work
for the neighborhoods. We listened to what people
wanted and did our best to make it happen.

On this year’s agenda is a continuation of the
prosperity we have already seen. It is an agenda
for progress through reorganization. As I said in
my Inaugural Address: “Where old programs
have failed, new programs will be implemented,
where changes are needed, we will not hesitate to
make them. Where Government has failed, we
will make it succeed. Where government has
succeeded, we will make it better and search for
ways to get the most for every tax dollar.”

In a new year we inevitably look back to what
we have achieved. We have a long list of
accomplishments this year—a list too long to
mention but one that includes a River Relocation
Project that will forever change the face of

Providence, a Housing Court and a School Repair
Bond Issue. But the most satisfying accomplish-
ments are the ones that didn’t make the
headlines, the hundreds of individual requests
and concerns that we heard and acted upon at our
40 neighborhood meetings around the City . . . the
street signs we replaced, road repairs we made,
safety concerns we addressed; the housing
problems we solved, the neighborhood speeding
we stopped, the vicious dogs we rounded up, the
youth gangs we dispersed, and the drug dealers
we arrested. These are the accomplishments we
may not read about in the paper, but they are the
accomplishments that this administration holds
as the true standard for success in municipal
government.

When we look back on 1986, we are proud of our
accomplishments. As we look ahead, we seek new
ways to make government more responsive to the
needs of our changing City.

BUILDING A MORE RESPONSIVE POLICE
DEPARTMENT

After working with the Public Safety
Commissioner, the Chief of Police, the police
union, and the City Council on the details of a
workable plan, I am announcing tonight a plan
of organization for the Providence Police
Department. It is a plan designed to make the
Department more responsive to the needs of our

-neighborhoods, and it will be carried out under

the competent leadership of Colonel Anthony
Mancuso who continues to have the confidence of
this administration. To complement this plan,
the Chief of Police has developed a program that
will increase department morale and make this
plan work.

Tonight I am ordering that 70 percent of all
sworn officers be placed back in uniform. This
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means that 288 out 412 police officers will be
available for uniformed patrol, and 75 new oficers
will be on the streets of our neighborhoods.

I am also increasing by 11, from 62 to 73, the
number of officers available to follow up leads
and investigate crimes in the Investigative
Division of the Department. This will also have
the effect of increasing the number of Juvenile
officers available to handle Juvenile crimes. In
addition, we are combining the Intelligence Unit
and Special Operations Group, into one Special
Investigative Bureau to handle all narcotics
problems and to rid our neighborhoods of drugs
and drug-related crimes. I am also directing that
all 29 police car posts around the City be
adequately maintained 24 hours a day, seven
days a week, with any additional uniformed
officers on call and assigned to the Neighborhood
Tactical Bureau. To ensure maximum super-
vision of officers under this plan, I have
requested that superior officers who have been
assigned to special units be re-assigned to assume
the supervisory roles for which they were trained,
and that on-going supervisory training programs
be conducted for all superior officers.

With this plan, the Department is being
simplified and returned to basic personnel
management principles designed to severely limit
call back and overtime within the Uniform
Division. Overall I have ordered the Public Safety
Commissioner and Police Chief to simplify the
structure of the Department into four basic
divisions from the several bureaus that have
evolved over the last few years and which have
reported directly to the Chief. This new structure
will include only a Uniform Division, an
Investigative Division, a Special Investigations
Bureau, and an Administrative Staff. I have
requested that this entire plan be completed and
put into effect on March 1 when new police
officers will be assigned from the police school
bringing the Department to full complement once
again.

To ensure that the Department is maintained
at full complement and the effect of this plan is

maximized, I am ordering a new police school to
be formed July 1 and a third school formed
thereafter; the graduates of which will be
assigned immediately to fill any vacancies which
arise. Thanks to the efforts of Commissioner
Charles Pisaturo, these new schools will be filled
under the successful new minority recruitment
program which in the first school resulted in 40
percent of the new recruits being women and
minorities. In addition, I am asking that a new
Police Recruit Reserve Program be created. These
police recruit reserves will be those young men
and women who have graduated from the police
school and are awaiting assignments in the
department. With the authority and responsi-
bility of regular police officers, they will be
assigned around the City, assigned to the
Housing Authority, or Downtown, or along
Westminster Mall, or to special neighborhood
projects. As we maintain our Police Department
at full complement and continue new police
schools, we will be able to maintain the new
Police Recruit Reserve Program at maximum
strength.

As I have said, where changes are needed we
will not hesitate to make them. Where we have
succeeded we will do even better.

ADDRESSING HUMAN SERVICES

We will do better in human services. We need a
department of City government to oversee the
development of long and short range human
service policies and programs. Tonight I am
introducing an ordinance creating a Department
of Human Services. We will begin this new
Department with the assignment of a profes-
sional advocate to serve as the new Director. [ am
asking Frank Sullivan, who served as the Director
of the Office of Day Care and Special Projects for
Maryland, to be the new Director of Human
Services for the City of Providence. I am asking
him to form a Human Services Coordinating
Council to assist in fccusing human services in
this time of scarce resources. I am asking the new
Department Director to begin by performing a
needs assessment, to establish an advocacy
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function, to review all existing human service
policies and programs and determine which are
most important, to identify the role of the City in
the delivery of services and the establishment of
policies, to develop a program for coordination
and review of all existing programs, to monitor
and evaluate those programs, and finally, to
establish a resource development function within
the new department.

There is a human services issue in our city
which must be addressed. We have a preliminary
report on what has happened in the past. We
have functions that are being funded. Now we
want to give the issue, the agencies, and the
funding a proper governmental structure, as well
as provide the necessary reporting and review
mechanism. Before making any final determina-
tions on the organization of this new Department
I will await the recommendations of our new
Human Services Director. However, I am
committing tonight to the establishment of a
Division of Elderly Services within the new
Department and to programs to promote day care
and a stronger network of community services.
Where changes are needed, we will not hesitate to
make them. Where we have failed, we will
succeed. Where we have succeeded, we will do
better.

CONTINUED PROGRESS IN PUBLIC WORKS

We will do better in Public Works with the
appointment of a new Director, Rocco DeLuca. He
brings with him years of administrative
experience at the State level where, over the past
one and a half years, he reduced workers’
compensation costs by 20 percent and reduced
sick-time costs from 35 percent to less than five
percent. The new Director enjoys the respect and
confidence of this administration. We have made
tremendous progress in Public Works. We have
restored confidence in the delivery of services and
in the administrative procedure within the
Department. Now we are ready to take the next
step.

We have come from corruption and no work, to

no corruption and day-to-day work. We have
come from no shows and no programs to regular
schedules and new programs; programs like
street sweeping, abandoned car removal, and
improved neighborhood cleanup services. But the
City is still not clean enough. Qur priority will be
to purchase new equipment where necessary and
increase our response to neighborhood problems.
I have instructed the new Director to re-organize
personnel and procedures to achieve maximum
efficiency. I have asked him to address the
problems of workers’ compensation, supervisory
overtime, and sick leave abuse. I have asked him
to evaluate all employees, to develop a
maintenance and management schedule for
everything from street paving to vehicle
maintenance, to start training programs for
personnel, to review the street sweeping program
to see if some streets should be swept more often,
and to re-evaluate the snow removal plan. The
new Director faces a difficult challenge, but he
heads a changed Department, a Department
whose workers have made our vacant lot and
abandoned car programs successful.

In other Departments where changes are
needed, we will not hesitate to make them. We
will, over the next few months, be looking at the
re-assignment of personnel at the Water Supply
Board and at the Department of Planning and
Development, and we will be completing a study
of fire services with special emphasis on rescue
services in Providence to ensure that we are doing
all we can to maintain the high quality of
existing rescue and fire services. Additionally, we
will be re-evaluating personnel in Building
Inspection and in Code Enforcement to bring
those areas in line with additional responsibil-
ities generated by the new Providence Housing
Court. There is always room for improvement.

PARKS—BUILDING A CULTURAL
CONERSTONE

Last year, during our 350th Anniversary
Celebration, we all rediscovered our Parks and
what they mean to our quality of life. Last year
was a year of achievements for the Parks
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Department. We saw dramatic renovations of the
Museum and Planetarium. .. and one of the most
significant but unnoticed achievements of this
administration was Roger Williams Park Zoo
becoming an accredited institution once again.
This is only the beginning for our Park System.
Tonight I am calling for a five-year Master Plan
for Roger Williams Park Zoo. I am asking that
the plan include recommendations for the
building of an African exhibit that will attract
more people and give greater visibility to our City
Park. We all remember Alice the elephant. It’s
time to bring her back again. And it’s time to
bring a children’s area back to the Park, with
rides, a children’s zoo and maybe a new carousel.
I would like the the plan to include recommenda-
tions on upgrading current exhibits including the
renovation of the Birdhouse for innovative new
uses.

Last year our 350th Anniversary Celebration
reached out to all our citizens in every
neighborhood of our City. It taught us about our
past, about our heroes, and about ourselves. It
taught us about our neighborhoods, and how they
have grown and changed and how we have
changed as a City. As chairman of Providence/
350, I was proud to be involved in a truly unique
program which gave us so much. As Mayor, I
want to continue the spirit that the 350th began.
Therefore, tonight I am creating a Special Events
Office within the Parks Department which will
coordinate a City Celebration each year
presented through generosity of business and
individual sponsorships from around our City
and State.

Tonight I want to recognize the one person who
has been most responsible for the success of so
many prorams that have restored our enthusiasm
for our City. I would like to thank Nancy Derrig,
our Park Superintendent, for a job well done.

Together where we have succeeded, we will do
even better.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT—STRIKING A
PROPER BALANCE

We have succeeded in rediscovering ourselves
as a city and letting others know what a great
city it is with our creative new advertising and
marketing program that we unveiled in Boston
earlier this week. But we must strike the proper
balance between development and neighborhood
preservation. There are new opportunities that
can revitalize the Downtown, open our
waterfront, expand our tax base, and benefit all
the neighborhoods of Providence.

In my Inaugural Address I called on the
Capital Center Commission to lift the prohibition
on major retail in the Capital Center. That
prohibition was designed to protect major
Downtown retail. But now major Downtown
retail is what we need most. With new tax laws
that discourage speculative construction of office
buildings, the time is right to look to retail
development in the Capital Center. I have spoken
with developers who have expressed interest in
bringing a major retail facility to Providence, a
facility similar to Copley Place. Some may say
that there are too many ambitious ideas and
plans for just a 60-acre project. Therefore, tonight
I am proposing that the University of Rhode
Island Extension Building land be annexed as
part of the Capital Center, and I am calling on
the Governor to work with me to study the
possibility of moving the URI facility across
town to the Jewelry District as one alternative
site. This would encourage the development of
that area as the Soho of Providence geared
toward education and the arts, and free up
valuable land for further development in the
Capital Center.

There’s an excitement in Providence. There are
new development opportunities everywhere but
we must be diligent in our deliberations so that
we make the best choices, the choices that expand
not only our tax base but our vitality as a
community I see the River Relocation Project as
our legacy to the future. To complement that
project there is a choice we can make. We can
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open our entire waterfront once again. This won’t
happen overnight, but the excitement we feel
about Providence gives us the potential to realize
our dreams. I want to see the implementation of
the entire Waterfront Development Plan which
recommends the increased utilization and
enjoyment of our greatest natural resource,
Narragansett Bay. I want to begin the process of
opening the Bay for the recreational and
economic benefit of the entire City. Tonight I am
calling on the Department of Planning and
Development to update the Waterfront Plan and
make recommendations on the mixed-use
development of the 800-acre parcel that extends
from the Port to Allens Avenue, from the
Shipyard to Fox Point.

One of our greatest obstacles to development in
the Downtown is the lack of adequate parking.
Tonight I am asking the new Providence Off-
Street Public Parking Corporation to develop a
comprehensive plan to turn the $80 million in
funding authority that we have from the Federal
Government into brick and mortar. Thirty
million dollars of that funding is earmarked for a
parking garage next to the planned convention
center. The remaining $50 million will be used for
new parking facilities as developed by the Off-
Street Parking Corporation. this administration
wants to see a plan of action by the spring of this
year.

I hope that by that time the Governor and I will
have passed the necessary legislation to create
the Convention Center Authority bringing the
idea of a Convention Center in Providence closer
to reality. There has been a Task Force working
on the City’s behalf to develop a feasibility study
to determine the size and operating cost
requirements of a new Convention facility. The
Task Force is also investigating how best to
combine physically and administratively the
Civic Center, Convention Center and other
developments on the site. With the 1,400 seat
expansion of the Civic Center planned for this
year, the finalization of plans for a new
Convention Center are very important to our

overall economic development plans for the
Downtown.

Where government has succeeded, we will
make it better and search for ways to get the most
for every tax dollar.

KEEPING HOUSING AFFORDABLE

This year government has succeeded in
establishing the first Providence Housing Court
to protect our neighborhoods from absentee
landlords and poor housing conditions. Tonight I
am requesting the City Solicitor to have the
proper ordinance creating the new Court ready
for City Council approval as soon as possible. 1
would like the details of the establishment of this
new Court of Record in place prior to the new
budget in July.

Additionally, in the area of Housing, I am
directing the Department of Planning and
Development to investigate whether monies from
the bond issue for the conversion of the 30-acre
Roger Williams Housing Project into an
industrial park can be re-directed to bring badly
needed low income housing facilities back to the
area. We need an industrial site in Lower South
Providence, but I am not convinced that this is
the best site. However, if a single high-tech
industrial development were proposed, this site
could be suitable. In the meantime, I am asking
the Rhode Island Housing and Mortgage
Corporation to work with the City and all elected
officials and neighborhood groups in developing
a low interest mortgage program that can
revitalize the Roger Williams Project and return
affordable one, two, and three family units to that
area of the City.

We want to stabilize this entire area and make
it stronger with hundreds of affordable new
housing units. We want to expand to the entire
city our model program with Omni Development
to create new affordable housing opportunities
for our neighborhoods. Already we are working
with Omni Development to bring five new single
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family homes to upper South Providence. We
acquired vacant lot land and sold it to Omni for
one dollar to build these five single family homes.
These homes are being marketed to neighborhood
families for $60,000. We have worked with the
Rhode Island Housing and Mortgage Finance
Corporation for low interest construction and
permanent mortgages that will utilize the
Providence Housing Fund. This is the kind of
program that can begin to rebuild our
neighborhoods.

I was pleased to hear that the Governor, in his
State of the State Address, committed his
administration to affordable housing. Tonight I
call on him to make that commitment a reality
and work with us on developing options for this
area. No other city needs affordable housing
more than Providence.

It is still my belief that a downtown residential
neighborhood is important to our city. The Outlet
was to be the cornerstone of that development but
tax law changes made that impossible. However,
it is my desire to to save the Qutlet Building for
development by Blue Cross to keep one of our best
partners in our Downtown. It is still the intent of
this administration to bring affordable residential
development to the Downtown—like we have
seen at the ITT Grinnell site—and we will
continue to explore all options.

A FAIR AND HONEST REVALUATION

Housing issues have become a major concern in
our changing city. We see speculators buying
property and driving up property values. We see a
constantly changing real estate market and weare
concerned about the value of our homes. This year
we must address those concerns. We must
investigate all options, and I am proposing anti-
speculation tax legislation to prevent out-of-state
developers from driving the cost of housing
beyond the limits of our citizens. And we must
address the concerns we all have about
revaluation. From ignorance comes fear and we
must first understand what revaluation is and
how it affects us.

Tonight I am announcing the implementation
of an educational program on the entire
revaluation process. I have directed the City
Assessor to work with Sabre Systems, the City’s
revaluation firm, to administer a new public
awareness program designed to answer every-
one’s questions about how revaluation will affect
you and your property. We will go into every
neighborhood and answer every question. We will
mail brochures to every taxpayer explaining the
revaluation process, what to expect, and what it
means. [ have already briefed you, the members
of the City Council, on this program and I ask
you to help me bring this program to your
neighborhoods. Make no mistake, this will be an
honest and fair revaluation process.

EDUCATION—THE FUTURE OF OUR CITY

We have succeeded in repairing our schools
after years of neglect. Now that we have
established a program to replace boilers and
passed a $25 million bond issue to physically
repair every school building in the city, I am
asking the new acting Superintendent to work
with the Committee on School Maintenance to
develop a comprehensive maintenance program
to prevent this city from facing the massive
repair program that was needed to make our
schools safe and warm. I want clean classrooms
and clean facilities. And this year I will be
visiting every school and talking to every
principal who is the person ultimately
responsible for the maintenance of their
buildings.

Now we can turn our attention to education.
Tonight I am asking the new acting Superintend-
ent to present this administration with options
and proposals for reducing our dropout rate and
attacking the problem of illiteracy in our City. I
am asking him also to develop educational
programs to meet the needs of the new Hispanic
and Southeast Asian immigrants as well as other
minority immigrants who are coming to our City
as our fathers came years ago. And I am
requesting that he establish procedures to
continually review the school curriculum and
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administrative staffing of the school department
as well as teacher staffing to ensure that all
subjects being taught are in line with modern
trends.

I am proud to report on the success of our
Adopt-A-School Program and pledge this
administration to the continuation of that
partnership with the members of the City Council
and the Chamber of Commerce. And this year we
will be inviting all school children to tour City
Hall, to talk with the Mayor, and learn about
their City government.

We concentrated on necessary maintenance.
Now let's concentrate on education.

THE EFFECTS OF REVENUE SHARING

Tonight, I’ve said the state of the City is good,
and it is. We've improved finances and had
surpluses each year; we've increased our bond
rating and been able to insure our bonds to AAA;
we've improved our financial management
systems and made Providence a sound
investment. But we still have a $3 million
cummulative deficit that I inherited and every
dollar of surplus by law must go toward paying
that debt. Until we pay that debt, we can’t take
advantage of our success; we can’t use that
money to fix one pothole or repair one street.

The state of the City is good, but I am
concerned when I see the federal government
take $4.6 million in revenue sharing for
Providence out of our City budget. I am concerned
when the State wants to take five percent of our
school aid and regulate its use without giving the
City additional money. I am concerned when the
Federal and State governments want to balance
their budgets on the backs of Providence
taxpayers, when they cut community develop-
ment grants from $9.5 million to $5.5 million. We
need more aid from the State to ensure the
continuation of efficient and effective municipal
services, we need to find new sources of revenue
and tonight I am calling on the General
Assembly to help in that effort.

For example, in 1986 the Recorder of Deeds took
in $1,178,000 for Revenue Stamps for the State of
which the City gets only 10 percent or $117,000. ..
and we do all the work. All the State gives usis an
antiquated stamp machine. Give us our fair
share, and we will provide a new machine. I call
on the State to give us back our revenue tools.
When the City issues a speeding ticket or cites
someone for drunk driving, no matter what the
fine is, whether it is $50, $100, or $1,000, the City
gets only $5.00 from the State. Last year we got
just $31,000. The State got $5 million statewide.. ..
and we do all the work. Think about it. We
supply the police, the car, the gas, the time for the
officer to go to court, at time and a half pay, and
we get only $5.00. That’s highway robbery. If the
State and Federal government do not help us find
new revenue sources and continue to erode our
revenue base, then the burden will fall to
Providence taxpayers . . . and that’s not fair.

VOLUNTEERISM FOR A BETTER
PROVIDENCE

I have established volunteerism as a priority in
my administration. Like most municipalities
across the United States, we have a host of
citizens serving on boards and commissions
concerned with the different aspects of the well-
being of the City and its residents. Just as
importantly, various individuals and groups
work across the City in many capacities.
Volunteerism can be a tradition in our City. As
Mayor, I will provide administrative and fiscal
support, and personal leadership to the
development and application of citizen volun-
teerism. I will encourage and support well-
managed volunteer programs that bring good
results. I am not interested in empty catchwords.
Quite simply, I want every citizen in Providence
to be presented with the opportunity to pitch into
the work effort—to care about the quality of life in
our city—to achieve success in citizen participa-
tion—to enjoy being a part of a great City.
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NEIGHBORHOOD MEETINGS—THE
HALLMARK OF THIS ADMINISTRATION

We will continue to hold neighborhood
meetings across the City. These meetings have
become the hallmark of this administration, and
they have brought us our greatest accomplish-
ments and our deepest satisfaction.

This year we will go back to every
neighborhood. We will listen to what people want,
and we will continue to put government to work
for the people.

AN AMBITIOUS AGENDA FOR PROGRESS

I view you, the City Council, as partners in all
of our efforts. We may from time to time disagree
on some policies, but we will have one voice in
promoting Providence and serving the people.
You are our ambassadors to the neighborhoods.
Together we can succeed.

This is a year of action with a full and
ambitious agenda. We will be negotiating all City
labor contracts and we anticipate the continua-
tion of the new era in labor relations we began
last year. We will in good faith negotiate fair and
equitable agreements based on cooperation and
compromise, agreements that preserve the
economic integrity of the City and maintain and
improve management options.

We will finally be computerizing all City
management and record-keeping systems
making record retrieval and maintenance much
easier for employees and for citizens. We will seek
to increase our bond rating as we did last year.
We will once again go to New York and show
investment firms that Providence is truly a City

that works. We will be introducing legislation to
the General Assembly to seek new sources of
revenue. And, I will be working closely with the
Providence delegation who have been our good
friends and have shown this young Mayor how
the legislative process works. But most of all we
will listen to what people need and we will act.

Our agenda reflects what the people of
Providence want, what they really value as a
community, opportunity for themselves and their
families, fair play and honest hard work, an
independent spirit and common sense, a vision
for the future and a dream of greatness, their
individual worth and the freedom to pursue their
goals, the strength of their families and their
legacy to their children. Ours is an ambitious
agenda, not just for a year but for the lifetime of a
City.

The choices we will face may be difficult but the
resources at our command are limitless. We can
be the best because we have the best. The people
of Providence have the courage, talent, and
determination to prosper. I know we will keep the
flame burning because together we have seen
what we can be and the future looks brighter than
it has before.

Let us leave here tonight knowing that together
we really can make Providence America’s Best
City because we have the best neighborhoods and
the best people, and because we've made it work.
When that happens, I sincerely hope Providence
will look back and say that we did it because we
had America’s Best Mayor.

Thank you and good night.

£



/N
/

January 15]

43 [1987

RECONVENTION

COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON Recon-
venes the City Council at 8:40 o’clock P.M.
(E.S.T.) and Directs the Clerk to Call the
Roll to Ascertain if there is a Quorum
Present:

Present: Council President Easton,
Councilman Annaldo, Councilwoman Bras-

sil, Councilmen Cola, Dillon, Council-
women DiRuzzo, Fargnoli, Councilmen
Farmer, Lombardi, Lopes, O’Connor,
Petrosinelli and Rollins—13.

Absent: Councilmen Glavin and Stra-
vato—2.

APPOINTMENTS OF MEMBERS OF THE CITY
COUNCIL AS POLICE CONSTABLES

The following Members of the City Council
present are appointed and sworn as Police
Constables for the Ensuing Term Ending on the
First Monday in January, 1991, by Raymond
Dettore, Jr., Chairman of the Board of Licenses.

Council President Nicholas W. Easton

Councilman Andrew J. Annaldo

Councilwoman Carolyn F. Brassil

Councilman Raymond Cola

Councilman David G. Dillon

Councilwoman Josephine Joan DiRuzzo
Councilwoman Evelyn V. Fargnoli
Councilman Malcolm Farmer, I1I
Councilman John J. Lombardi
Councilman Donald J. Lopes
Councilman Thomas F. O’Connor, Jr.
Councilman James A. Petrosinelli

Councilman John H. Rollins
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CERTIFICATE OF ELECTION OF JOHN J.
LOMBARDI AS A MEMBER OF THE
CITY COUNCIL

City Clerk, Rose M. Mendonca, reads the from Ward Thirteen to Hold that Office for
Certificate from the Board of Canvassers the Ensuing Four Years Ending on the First
and Registration Attested to on November Monday in January, 1991.

15, 1986, Certifying the following has been
by the Electors of the City of Providence, JOHN J. LOMBARDI
Rhode Island, Duly Elected as Councilman

- OATH OF OFFICE OF MEMBER OF THE
CITY COUNCIL

Councilman John J. Lombardi, Qualified
as a Member of the City Council by Taking
the Solemn QOath of that Office Before the
Honorable Anthony B. Sciarretta, Judge of
the Probate Court of the City of Providence,
Rhode Island, on January 6, 1987 at 10:30
o’clock A.M. in the City Clerk’s Department,
City Hall.
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APPOINTMENTS BY HIS HONOR THE MAYOR

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 701 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing Bruce G. Sundlun of 27 Power
Street, Providence, RI, as a Member of the
Providence School Board for a term expiring in
January of 1990 and respectfully submits the
same for approval.

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1102 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing Thomas C. Boyle of 190 Modena
Avenue, Providence, RI, as a Member of the
Board of Licenses for a term expiring in January
of 1990 and respectfully submits the same for
approval.

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1102 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing Dorothy N. Stravato of 18
Jacqueline Drive, Providence, RI, as a Member of
the board of licenses for a term expiring in
January of 1990 and respectfully submits the
same for approval.

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 415 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing Nathaniel Baker of 815 Reservoir

Avenue, Providence, RI, as a Member of the
Salary Review Commission for a term expiring in
January of 1991 and respectfully submits the
same for approval.

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1103 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing Christopher Nocera of 33 Rome
Avenue, Providence, RI, as a Member of the
Providence Human Relations Commission for a
term expiring in January of 1990 and respectfully
submits the same for approval.

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1103 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
appointing Ruth Logowitz of 525 Elmgrove
Avenue, Providence, RI, as a Member of the
Providence Human Relations Commission for a
term expiring in dJanuary of 1990 replacing
Elizabeth Silvestri whose term has expired and
respectfully submits the same for approval.

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1103 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
appointing Toua Kue of 85 Moore Street,
Providence, RI, as a Member of the Providence
Human Relations Commission for a term
expiring in January of 1990 replacing Rom Her
whose term has expired and respectfully submits
the same for approval.



January 15]

46 [1987

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1011 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing Caesar Floriani of 45 Middleton
Street, Providence, RI, as a Member of the
Building Board of Review for a term expiring in
January of 1992 and respectfully submits the
same for approval.

Severally Referred to the Committee on
Finance, on motion of COUNCILMAN
DILLON seconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLL.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1003 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing John A. Daluz, Jr. of 234 Pleasant
Street, Providence, RI, as a Member of the Board
of Park Commissioners for a term expiring in
January of 1991. )

January 9, 1987

The Honorable Members

The City Council of the City of Providence
City Hall

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1003 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am this
day reappointing John A. Daluz, Jr. of 234
Pleasant Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as a
Member of the Board of Park Commissioners for
a term expiring in January of 1991.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAQLINO, JR.
Mayor of Prouvidence

Received

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1101 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing Armando Parillo of 56 Magdalene
Street, Providence, RI, as a Member of the Water
Supply Board for a term expiring in January of
1991.

The Honorable Members

The City Council of the City of Providence
City Hall

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1101 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am this
day reappointing Armando Parillo of 56
Magdalene Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as a
Member of the Water Supply Board for a term
expiring in January of 1991.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Received

Communication dated January 9, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1016 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, he is
reappointing William Fazzano of 27 Power Street,
Providence, RI, as a Member of the Port
Commission for a term expiring in January of
1989.

O
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The Honorable Members

The City Council of the City of Providence
City Hall

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302 (b) and 1016 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am this
day reappointing William Fazzano of 27 Power
Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as a Member of

the Port Commission for a term expiring in
January of 1989.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Received

ORDINANCE SECOND READING

The following Ordinance was in City
Council January 5, 1987, Read and Passed
the First Time and Is Returned for Passage

the Second Time:

An Ordinance in Amendment of Chapter 1986-
32, approved dJune 26, 1986, entitled: “An
Ordinance Establishing a Compensation Plan
for the City of Providence”, relative to the Parks
Zoological and Security Service.

Be it ordained by the City of Prouvidence:

Section 1. Chapter 1986-32 of the Ordinances
of the City of Providence, as approved June 26,
1986 is hereby further amended to read as
follows:

Position
Assistant to
Zoo Director
for Community
Projects

From To

$21,000.00 yr. $22,239.36 yr.

Section 2. This Ordinance shall take effect
retroactively to July 1, 1986.

Read and Passed the Second Time, on
motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON sec-
onded by COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI,
by the following Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Council President Easton, Council-
man Annaldo, Councilmen Cola, Dillon,
Councilwomen DiRuzzo, Fargnoli, Council-
men Farmer, Lombardi, Lopes, O’Connor,
Petrosinelli and Rollins—12,

Noes: None.

Absent: Councilwoman Brassil, Council-
men Glavin and Stravato—3.

The motion for Passage the Second Time,
is Sustained.
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PRESENTATION OF ORDINANCES

COUNCILMAN GLAVIN, COUNCILMAN
DILLON and COUNCILWOMAN FARG-
NOLI (By Request):

An Ordinance Amending the Appropriation
Ordinance Chapter 1986-30, approved June 26,
1986, Transferring Various Sums of Money
within Various Departments.

An Ordinance in Amendment of Sections 19,
32, 44, 47, 48, 63 and 64 of Chapter 1986-31 as
approved June 26, 1986, entitled: “An Ordinance
Establishing the Classes of Positions, the
Maximum Number of Employees and the
Number of Employees in Certain Classes in the

City Departments”, relative to Various Depart-
ments.

An Ordinance in Amendment of Chapter 1986-
32, approved June 26, 1986, entitled: “An
Ordinance Establishing a Compensation Plan
for the City of Providence”, relative to Various
City Departments.

Severally Referred to the Committee on
Finance, on motion of COUNCILMAN
DILLON seconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

PRESENTATION OF RESOLUTIONS

COUNCILWOMAN DiRUZZO (By Request):

Resolution requesting the Traffic Engineer to
cause the installation of “Stop” signs along
Bancroft Street, at its intersection of Sterling
Avenue.

Resolved, That the Traffic Engineer is
requested to cause the installation of “Stop”
signs along Bancroft Street, at its intersection of
Sterling Avenue.

Resolution requesting the Chief Electrical

Inspector to order the installation of a street
light on Pole No. 3, located along Bosworth
Street.

Resolved, That the Chief Electrical Inspector is
requested to order the installation of a street light
on Pole No. 3, located along Bosworth Street.

COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI (By Re-
quest):

Resolution requesting the Chief Electrical
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Inspector to conduet a survey of the street
lighting along Brush Hill Road, with a view
towards improving same.

Resolved, That the Chief Electrical Inspector is
requested to conduct a survey of the street
lighting along Brush Hill Road, with a view
towards improving same.

COUNCILMAN GLAVIN, COUNCILMAN
DILLON and COUNCILWOMAN FARG-
NOLI (By Request):

Resolution Creating a Special Committee for the
Purpose of Observing the 211th Anniversary of
the Declaration of Independence on July 4,
1987.

Resolved, That the Special Committee of the
City Council consisting of Five (5) Members to be
appointed by the President thereof, is hereby
created for the purpose of planning and
conducting a proper observance of the 211th
Annversary of the Declaration of Independence,
by the United States of America, on July 4, 1987.

Resolution creating a Special Committee for the
Purpose of the Municipal Observance of Labor
Day, September 7, 1987.

Resolved, That a Special Committee of the City
Council consisting of Five (5) Members to be
appointed by the President thereof, is hereby
created for the purpose of planning and
conducting a proper observance of Labor Day,
September 7, 1987.

Resolution creating a Special Committee for the
Purpose of the Municipal Observance of the

495th Anniversary on October 12, 1987, of the
Discovery of America.

Resolved, That a Special Committee of the City
Council consisting of Five (5) Members to be
appointed by the President thereof, is hereby
created for the purpose of planning and
conducting the municipal observance of the 495th
Anniversary of the Discovery of America by the
Italian Navigator, Cristofaro Colombo, on
October 12, 1987.

Resolution creating a Special Committee for the
Purpose of the Municipal Observance of
Armistice Day, November 11, 1987.

Resolved, That a Special Committee of the City
Council consisting of Five (5) Members to be
appointed by the President thereof, is hereby
created for the purpose of planning and
conducting a proper observance of Armistice
Day, November 11, 1987.

Resolution creating a Special Committee for the
Purpose of Observing Christmas Day,
December 25, 1987.

Resolved, That a Special Committee of the City
Council consisting of Five (5) Members to be
appointed by the President thereof, is hereby
created for the purpose of planning and
conducting a proper observance of Christmas
Day, December 25, 1987.

Resolution creating a Special Committee for the
Purpose of Observing St. Patrick’s Day, March
17, 1987.

Resolved, That a Special Committee of the City
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Council consisting of Five (5) Members to be
appointed by the President thereof, is hereby
created for the purpose of planning and
conducting a proper observance of Saint
Patrick’s Day, March 17, 1987.

Resolution creating a Special Committee for the
Purpose of Observing the Feast of St. Joseph
the Worker, 1987.

Resolved, That a Special Committee of the City
Council consisting of Five (5) Members to be
appointed by the President thereof, is hereby
. created for the purpose of planning and
conducting an appropriate observance of the
Feast of Saint Joseph, the Worker, 1987.

Severally Read and Collectively Passed,
on motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON,
seconded by COUNCILWOMAN FARG-
NOLI.

The motion for Passage, is Sustained.

"COUNCILMAN LOMBARDI (By Request):

Resolution designating the Intersection of
Atwells Avenue and Dean Street, as “Gaetano
Francese Memorial Square”.

Referred to the Committee on Urban
Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning, on
motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON, sec-
onded by COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

COUNCILMAN LOPES (By Request):

Resolution requesting the Chief Electrical
Inspector to Undertake a Survey of the Street
Lighting along Cypress Street, from Camp
Street to North Main Street, with a View
towards Improving the Lighting along the
Area.

Resolved, That the Chief Electrical Inspector is
requested to Undertake a Survey of the Street
Lighting along Cypress Street, from Camp Street
to North Main Street, with a View towards
Improving the Lighting along the Area.

Read and Passed, on motion of COUNCIL-
MAN DILLON, seconded by COUNCIL-
WOMAN FARGNOLL.

The motion for Passage, is Sustained.

COUNCILMAN O’CONNOR (By Request):

Resolution Authorizing the Director of Inspection
and Standards to cause the Demolition Lien on
that Property Located along 49 Wesleyan
Avenue, in the Amount of $1,900.00 to be
Waived, as requested by Stephen V. Alianiello.

Resolution Authorizing the City Collector to
cause the Taxes to be Abated on that Property
located along 149 Wesleyan Avenue, in the
Amount of $2,500.00 as requested by Stephen
Alianiello.

Severally Referred to the Committee on
Finance, on motion of COUNCILMAN
DILLON, seconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

O
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COUNCILMAN PETROSINELLI (By Re-
quest):

Resolution requesting the Director of Public
Works to cause the Sewers along Batcheller
Avenue to be Baited for Rodents.

Resolved, That the Director of Public Works is
requested to cause the Sewers along Batcheller
Avenue to be Baited for Rodents.

COUNCILMAN ROLLINS (By Request):

Resolution requesting the Traffic Engineer to
Conduct a Survey of the Existing Traffic
Problems at the Intersection of Eddy Street and
Thurbers Avenue.

Whereas, During rush hours the traffic is
congested along Eddy Street, at its intersection
with Thurbers Avenue,

Nouw, therefore, be it Resolved, That the Traffic
Engineer is requested to Conduct a Survey of the
Existing Traffic Problems at the Intersection of
Eddy Street and Thurbers Avenue, with a View
towards Alleviating Congested Traffic traveling
along Eddy Street, at its Intersection with
Thurbers Avenue.

Severally Read and Collectively Passed,
on motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON,
seconded by COUNCILWOMAN FARG-
NOLI.

The motion for Passage, is Sustained.

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE

COUNCILWOMAN CAROLYN F. BRASSIL, Chairwoman
COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

Transmits the following with Recommen-
dation the Same be Severally Approved:

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 813 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Jerome 1. Baron of 25 Grotto
Avenue, Providence, RI, as Finance Director and
Respectfully Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 813 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
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appointing Mr. Jerome I. Baron of 25 Grotto
Avenue, Providence, Rhode Island, as Finance
Director and respectfully submit the same for
your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 603(a) of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Edward C. Clifton of 267
Warrington Street, Providence, RI, as City
Solicitor for a Term Expiring in December of 1990
and Respectfully Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 603(a) of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Edward C. Clifton of 267
Warrington Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as
City Solicitor for a term expiring in December of
1990 and respectfully submit the same for your
approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1001 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Charles A. Pisaturo of 20
Neutaconkanut Road, Providence, RI, as
Commissioner of Public Safety and Respectfully
Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 1001 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Charles A. Pisaturo of 20
Neutaconkanut Road, Providence, Rhode Island,
as Commissioner of Public Safety and respect-
fully submit the same for your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1006 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Vincent A. Capuano of 32
Vernon Street, Providence, RI, as Director of
Public Property and Respectfully Submits the
Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987
The Honorable Members

The City Council of the
City of Providence

9
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City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members;

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 1006 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Vincent A. Capuano of 32 Vernon
Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as Director of
Public Property and respectfully submit the same
for your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1012 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Arthur Markos of 500 River
Avenue, Providence, RI, as Director of Planning
and Urban Development and Respectfully
Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 1012 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
Appointing Mr. Arthur Markos of 500 River
Avenue, Providence, Rhode Island, as Director of
Planning and Urban Development and respect-
fully submit the same for your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1017 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. B. James Suzman of 128 Jastram
Street, Providence, RI, as Traffic Engineer and
Respectfully Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 1017 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. B. James Suzman of 128 Jastram
Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as Traffic
Engineer and respectfully submit the same for
your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINOQ, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Homorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 901 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. F. Michael McGann of 160
Wyndham Avenue, Providence, RI, as Director of
Personnel and Respectfully Submits the Same for
Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903
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Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 901 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. F. Michael McGann of 160
Wyndham Avenue, Providence, Rhode Island, as
Director of Personnel and respectfully submit the
same for your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1008 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Merlin A. DeConti, Jr. of 45
Reardon Avenue, Riverside, RI, as Director of
Inspection and Standards and Respectfully
Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 1008 of the.

Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Merlin A. DeConti, Jr. of 45
Reardon Avenue, Riverside, Rhode Island, as
Director of Inspection and Standards and
respectfully submit the same for your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 605 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Ralph Guglielmino of 15 Hazel
Street, Providence, RI, as City Sergeant and
Respectfully Submits the Same for Approval

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 605 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Ralph Guglielmino of 15 Hazael
Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as City
Sergeant and respectfully submit the same for
your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 606 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. John Maccarone of 233 Nelson
Street, Providence, RI, as Registrar of Vital
Statistics and Respectfully Submits the Same for
Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903
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Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 606 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. John Maccarone of 233 Nelson
Street, Providence, Rhode Island, as Registrar of
Vital Statistics and respectfully submit the same
for your approval.

Respecifully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Prouvidence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 604 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Robert Ricci of 12 Peter Street,
Providence, RI, as Recorder of Deeds and
Respectfully Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 604 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Robert Ricci of 12 Peter Street,
Providence, Rhode Island, as Recorder of Deeds
and respectfully submit the same for your
approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that
Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1004 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
Appointing Mr. Raymond Brown of 24 Louis
Avenue, Providence, RI, as Director of Recreation
and Respectfully Submits the Same for Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 1004 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Raymond Brown of 24 Louis
Avenue, Providence, Rhode Island, as Director of
Recreation and respectfully submit the same for
your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

.The following Is Transmitted without

Recommendation:

Communication, dated January 5, 1987
Informing the Honorable City Council that

Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1002 of the
Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, He is
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Appointing Mr. Rocco A. DeLuca of 105 Toledo
Avenue, Pawtucket, RI, as Director of Public
Works and Respectfully Submits the Same for
Approval.

January 5, 1987

The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Honorable Members:
Pursuant to Section 302(b) and 1002 of the

Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, I am
appointing Mr. Rocco A. DeL.uca of 105 Toledo

Avenue, Pawtucket, Rhode Island, as Director of
Public Works and respectfully submit the same
for your approval.

Respectfully submitted,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Mayor of Providence

Communications Severally Received and
Appointments Collectively Approved, on
motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON, sec-
onded by COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI.

The motion for Approval, is Sustained.

The following are Transmitted with Recom-
mendation the Same be Severally Adopted:

Resolution Authorizing the Department of
Inspection and Standards to cause the
Demolition Liens onthat Property located along
40 Harvard Avenue, to be Waived, and Re-
scinding Resolution No. 614, Approved
November 24, 1986,

Resolved, That the Director of the Department
of Inspection and Standards is hereby authorized
to cause the demolition liens on that property
located along 40 Harvard Avenue, in the Amount
of Two Thousand Dollars ($2,000.00), to be
waived, as requested by Mark-Ke Realty, Inc
subject to A & H Enterprises, Ltd. carrying out
the provisions as stipulated in accompanying
communication, and

Be it further Resolved, That Resolution No. 614,
Approved November 24, 1986 is hereby rescinded.

Read and Passed, on motion of COUNCIL-
MAN DILLON, seconded by COUNCIL-
WOMAN FARGNOLI, by the following Roll
Call Vote:

Ayes: Council President Easton, Council-
woman Brassil, Councilmen Cola, Dillon,
Councilwomen DiRuzzo, Fargnoli, Council-
men Farmer, Lombardi, Lopes, O’Connor,
Petrosinelli and Rollins—12.

Noes: None.

Absent: Councilmen Annaldo, Glavin and
Stravato—3.

The motion for Passage, is Sustained.

Resolution Authorizing the City Collector to
cause the Taxes to be Abated on that Property
located at 37-41 Elmwood Avenue, in the
Amount of $2,310.99.

Referred Back to the Committee on
Finance, on motion of COUNCILMAN
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DILLON, seconded by COUNCILWOMAN

FARGNOLL

The motion to Refer Back to the
Committee on Finance, is Sustained.

COMMUNICATIONS AND REPORTS

FROM THE CITY CLERK:

Communication, dated January 9, 1987,
Informing the Honorable City Council of Her
Reappointment of Michael R. Clement as First
Deputy City Clerk.

Received.

FROM THE CLERK OF THE PROBATE
COURT:

Communication Informing the City Council of
His Appointment of Mary Quinn as Acting
Deputy Clerk to Serve in that Capacity until the
Effective Date of Jennie Liberatore’s Retirement.

Received.

FROM THE CLERK OF THE MUNICIPAL
COURT:

Annual Report from the First Day of January,
1986 to the First Day of January, 1987.

Received.

FROM EXECUTIVE PORT DIRECTOR:
Report for the Month of November, 1986.

Received.

,_ FROM THE CLERK'S DESK

Petition of Louis Federici and Associates, 235
Promenade Street, Providence, RI to Change
from an R-3 General Residence Zone to a C-1
Limited Commercial Zone, Lots 669 and 670 on
City Assessor's Plat 79, Situated along the

Northwesterly Corner of Joseph Street and
Douglas Avenue.
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Petition of Kazar Aramian, 19 August Street,
Providence, RI to Change from an R-4 Multiple
Dwelling Zone to a C-4 Heavy Commercial Zone,
Lot 741 on City Assessor’s Plat 68, Situated along
446 Chalkstone Avenue.

Severally Referred to the Committee on
Ordinances, on motion of COUNCILMAN
DILLON, seeconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

Petitions for Compensation for Injuries
and Damages, viz:

Brenda Bousselot
Antonetta Casoli

DeBerardis Construction Company, Inc.

F.H. French Co., Inc.

Thomas James p.p.a. Elaine James
Julie A. Kuhns

Anthony Minutelli

Robert J. Rucco

Allen B. Schwartz

Travelers Insurance Co. as subrogee of Service
Office Products

Travelers Insurance Co. as subrogee of Robert
Vialton

Severally Referred to the Committee on
Claims and Pending Suits, on motion of
COUNCILMAN DILLON, seconded by
COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLL

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

PRESENTATION OF RESOLUTIONS

“Iu Cangratulations”

COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON and the
MEMBERS of the CITY COUNCIL:

Resolutions Extending Congratulations.
Resolved, That the Congratulations of the
Members of the City Council are hereby extended
to the following:
Russell and Carrie Jeffrey

Rose Milano

Joseph A. Almagno

Severally Read and Collectively Passed,
on motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON,
seconded by COUNCILWOMAN FARG-
NOLI

The motion for Passage, is Sustained.
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PRESENTATION OF RESOLUTIONS

“ Ju Memoriam”
COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON and the
MEMBERS of the CITY COUNCIL:
Resolutions Extending Sympathy.

Resolved, That the Sympathy of the Members
of the City Council is hereby expressed to the

families of the following:

Pasquale J. Petisce, Sr.

Donald Griffin, Sr.
Sarah DeAngelis
Alfonso DeLuca
Richard Almonte
Rev. Robert G. Quinn
Frank Wysocki

Mae E. LaRose

Anna Paris

Joseph F. Thalmann, Sr.

George DelMonico
Margaret A. Fitzgerald
Anthony A. Lautieri
Honora E. Bradley
Mary E. Marcello
Maria A. Ferrante

Verna Mastroianni

Mary M. Pearl

Mary DeCesare
Guido J. Azzoli
Theresa V. Matteo
Jack Castaldi
Anthony Saccoccia
Pasquale DiCicco
Matilda E. Kurowski
Susan L. Figueroa
Giovanni B. Simeone

Joseph F. Rybka

Anthony N. Lepore, Sr.

Yvonne A. Masterson
Rita M. Turcotte
Mary Calabrese
Colin Carron

Lillian R. Ghiloni
Maria Poirier

Joan M. V. Maddox
Luigia Rodio

Marion U. White
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Marco Guarino COUNCILMAN DILLON, seconded by
COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI.
Walter E. McDevitt
The motion for Passage, is Sustained.
Severally Read and Collectively Passed,
by a Unanimous Rising Vote, on motion of

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on
motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON, sec-
onded by COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI,
the City Council Adjourns at 9:05 o’clock
P.M. (E.S.T.) to meet again on THURSDAY,
FEBRUARY 5, 1987 at 7:30 o’clock P.M.
(E.S.T.).

City Clerk
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